
Friday 19th July 

 Headteacher’s Message 

Friday 19th July 2024  

Dear Parents and Carers 

Well once again we come to the end of another school year! It has been a very successful year for our school – 

OFSTED Inspection February 2024 – GOOD with OUTSTANDING for pupils behaviour ad attitudes 

Catholic School Inspection May 2024 – OUTSTANDING  

Key Stage Two Results – above national outcomes across all areas. (See table below).  

Also across the year the children have taken part in a plethora of trips, events, workshops, visits, residential, as-

semblies and the list goes on! (And of course not forgetting the whole school trip to the Pantomime at Christmas). 

Congratulations to all our children who have achieved so much this year – this was evident for all to see and cele-

brate at the Prize Giving Assemblies this week. Thank you to all the parents/carers that attended. Year 6 celebrat-

ed their Prize Giving Assembly today. 

Congratulations to all our Nursery Children who took part in a gradation ceremony in school today as they pre-

pare to begin Reception class in September. Lovely to see so many families attending.  

Picnic around the World was a thoroughly enjoyable school community event on Wednesday. The weather was 

super kind to us and the array of food from over a dozen different countries was absolutely delicious! A sincere 

thank you to all the families that kindly prepared food and brought it so generously to this event to be shared and 

enjoyed by so many. The dancing, music, face painting, tombola all added to the great feel factor of this special 

event. Thank you to all the staff who helped at picnic and a special shout out to Ms Birch and Ms Roscoe who lead 

this event.  

Fond Farewell to year 6 pupils 

It is always with a mixture of emotion as we say a final farewell to our year 6 pupils. We are sad 

to say goodbye as they truly have been an ‘outstanding’ year group –their behaviour, positive 

‘can do’ work attitude, respect and manners to all across school has been exemplary. But we are also filled with 

excitement knowing how well they will all do in senior school. 

On Tuesday the children performed a wonderful and a little ‘tear jerker’ Leavers Assembly. They shared their 

school journey from Nursery to Year 6 –teachers/staff they had and special memories. This was done through 

words and songs. The audience of parents/carers, family members, staff, chair of Governors (Ms Riley) and year 4 

pupils all thoroughly enjoyed every moment of the performance. The hall was filled with great happiness, excite-

ment and tinged with a little sadness. Thank you to all the parents/carers and family members who attended.  

All children were presented with a ‘2024 Leavers Hoodie’ which I know the children have already enjoyed wear-

ing.  

Well done to all year 6 and the team of staff: 

 Ms Sillitoe, Mrs Birks, Ms Briggs, and Ms Ghazali. 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/
tel:01512638460
https://goo.gl/maps/rWT9FAcYHGvcyV4D8
mailto:michaels-ao@st-michaels.liverpool.sch.uk
https://twitter.com/STMTuebrook


     

Headteacher’s Message 

Congratulations to all pupils in year 6 – great SATs results  

As you can see highlighted in yellow are our results – across all area we are higher than the na-

tional results for 2024. We are especially delighted with our combined score for Reading, 

Writing and Maths – 11% higher than national.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A few fond farewells too for staff members …. 

 

Ms Stevie O’Brien has taught here at St Michael’s for three years in Nursery and year 4. But within this relatively 

short time she has established herself as a very committed and hardworking teacher.  

Thank you Ms O’Brien and good luck in your new post. 

Ms Xana Kormi has taught in Reception class for a year and supported in year six for several months last year. I 

know the children in Reception class have thoroughly enjoyed building up relationships with all the children 

across Reception.  

Thank you Ms Kormi and lots of success for the future.  

 

Thank you to all our team of staff here at St Michael’s for their dedication and hard work to give our children the 

best in every area of school life. 

Thank you to you –all our parents and carers for your generous support and kindness –your words, cards and 

gifts of thanks are greatly valued by us all. 

 

I wish you a wonderful summer – enjoy and keep safe. 

School Re-opens for Year 1 -6 on Tuesday 3rd September 2024 

Best Wishes  

Mrs Alyson Rigby  

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/


     

Spotted Winners 

Congratulations to these 

children who won this 

terms Super Spotted 

Prize. They have been no-

ticed for being wonderful 

all term long. This isn’t 

just for a week or two, they've been incredible all half 

term. We are so proud of them, well done! 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/


     

School Summer Fun 

Here are just a small selection of photos from some of the trips and events that have happened 

over the past few weeks in school. We’ve learned so much and had so much fun! 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/


     

School Summer Fun 
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School Summer Fun 
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HAPPY  BIRTHDAY! 

  

Miylah 

Sophia 

Denisa 

Deena 

Bafrin 

Ik 

Muna 

Darcy 

Scarlett 

Aleena-Rose 

Rojeely 

Mohammad 

Simon 

Johanna 

Francesca 

Luna 

Insha 

Yohanes 

Moyin 

Blossom 

Nargis 

Nidhi 

 

Gabriella 

Livia 

Renata 

David 

Ruese 

Jens 

Patrick 

Lavin 

David 

Jude 

Millen 

Darwin 

Malik 

Muna 

Julia 

David 

Silke 

Xavier 

Harry 

Maggie 

Ayman 

Ofure 

 

Success 

Nancy 

Nataname 

Sipara 

Connor 

Paisley 

Ava Ann 

Kamisi 

Nabil 

Olivia 

Obi 

 

 

Staff Birthdays 

Mrs Rigby 

Mrs Dooley 

Ms. Steiner 

Ms. Ghazali 

Mrs Roscoe 

Ms. Hayes 

Mrs Murray 

Mrs Ealey 

     

Summer Birthdays! 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/


     

Attendance 

Please read this important information about upcoming changes to the penalty 

notice system around school absence. 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/


     

Children’s University Summer Challenge 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/


    

Parenting, SEN and other support 

Dear Parent or Guardian 

The Summer HAF programme starts on the 22nd July and there are lots of great activities happening over the school holidays.  Children and young 

people, from reception to age 16, who are eligible for benefits related free school meals, will be able to access hundreds of activities throughout the 

Summer holidays including specific provision available for children with SEND or additional needs, at no cost. There’s a great range of activities 

across the city including zorbing, garden fun, bubble football, nerf wars, mindfulness, swimming, football, music, dance, cycling, gymnastics, 

theatre tech, cooking, discos, podcasting, arts and crafts, drama, basketball, trips out and nature walks!  A meal will be provided for every 

child attending. 

We have introduced a new central booking system to make it easier for you to find and book the activities. You can find out where your nearest 

scheme is by clicking on this link https://eequ.org/liverpoolhaf which will take you to the Liverpool HAF page and the easy to fill in booking system.  

You can search by age, provider or date.  There is a handy booking help video here - How to make a booking  

If you are struggling with the cost of living then please click: https://www.liverpool.gov.uk/cost-of-living/  

If you’re more than 10 weeks pregnant or have a child under 4, you may be entitled to get help to buy healthy food and milk. Click on the link to 

find out how to register https://www.healthystart.nhs.uk/  

Liverpool City Council is working with Mersey Play Action Council, the local schools, voluntary and community organisations, and childcare provid-
ers to deliver the Summer HAF programme.  This programme is funded by the Department for Education. 

The Family Information and SEND Directory also provides a wealth of useful information and support for families - FISD. 

Regards 

Sally Dobbing 

Holiday Activities and Food Project Manager 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/
https://eequ.org/liverpoolhaf
https://help.eequ.org/en/articles/3301219-how-do-i-join-to-make-bookings
https://www.liverpool.gov.uk/cost-of-living/
https://www.healthystart.nhs.uk/
https://fisd.liverpool.gov.uk/kb5/liverpool/fsd/home.page
https://sway.cloud.microsoft/zxPwvnhEairJ28dc?ref=Link


    

Parenting, SEN and other support 
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Parenting, SEN and other support 
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 Safeguarding & Support 

Call in for advice 

and support 

Worried about a Child or Young Person? 

 

If a child is at risk of harm, abuse or      

neglect please report it to: 

Children's Advice & Support Service 

CASS- 0151 459 2606 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/
https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/key-information/safeguarding/
tel:015123337000
tel:08088005000
tel:116123
tel:116123


St Michael’s Catholic Primary School 

Term Dates 2024 -2025 

Autumn Term 2024 

Term: Tuesday 3rd September – Friday 20th December 

Pupils: Autumn Term 1 – Tuesday 3rd September to Friday 25th October 

Half term: Monday 28th October to Friday 1st November 

Pupils: Autumn Term 2 – Monday 4th November to Friday 20th December 

Terms ends: Friday 20th December 2024 

Spring Term 2025 

Term: Monday 6th January – Thursday 10th April 

Pupils: Spring Term 1 – Monday 6th January to Friday 14th February 

Half term: Monday 17th February – Monday 24th February 

Pupils: Spring Term 2 – Tuesday 25th February to Thursday 10th April 

Term ends: Thursday 10th April 2025 

Summer Term 2025 
Term: Tuesday 22nd April to Friday 18th July (May Bank Holiday: Monday 5th May) 

Pupils: Summer Term 1 – Tuesday 22nd April to Friday 23rd May 

Half term: Monday 26th May to Friday 6th June 

Pupils: Summer Term 2 – Monday 9th June to Friday 18th July 

Term Ends: Friday 18th July 2025 

 

Staff Development Days – School closed for pupils 
Monday 2nd September 2024 

Monday 24th February 2025 

Six extended twilight session 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/

